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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Mayor and City Council 
 Joshua Tetzlaff, City Administrator 

CC: MaƩ Rynda, Public Works Director  

FROM: Chris Knutson, PE (Lic. MN) 

DATE: November 30, 2023 

RE: 2022 Street and UƟlity Improvement Project 
 Change Order #2  
 SEH No. NEWPR 163378  14.00 

The 2022 Street and UƟlity Improvement Project on Columbus Avenue has been substanƟally complete since last 
summer with the only item remaining the establishment of turf along the project corridor. The Contractor, 
Heselton ConstrucƟon, iniƟally seeded the project in September 2022 but failed to apply water. Grass grew in 
some areas where property owners assumed maintenance, but there were many areas that required addiƟonal 
work. Seeding was applied again in Spring 2023 and Fall 2023. The contactor failed to maintain and water these 
areas and though the turf establishment improved with rain in September and October, it is sƟll not fully 
established. To date, the contractor has been paid for 50% of the iniƟal applicaƟon of seeding (4,640 yards 
applied, paid at 2,320 sy). They have not been paid for subsequent seeding applicaƟons or other turf 
establishment items (watering, weeding, overseeding). Currently, $4,640 is being withheld from payment on turf 
establishment. The amount of work required to complete turf establishment is expected to be less than $1,000. 
Most of the issues with turf establishment appear related to non-performance by subcontractor Advanced 
Seeding & Erosion Control  

As part of the project, mulƟple areas of the new sanitary sewer were repaired by the contractor on Columbus 
Avenue N. Though the contractor completed this work at their own cost, the City did incur addiƟonal costs for 
engineering observaƟon and administraƟon by SEH. The contractor is responsible for these costs per the 
Contract. This work was completed over parts of four days.  

To close out the project and find an alternaƟve opƟon to complete seeding on Columbus Avenue, we discussed 
with the contractor the opƟon of not paying the $4,640 on turf establishment and not request reimbursement 
for engineering services related to the sanitary sewer repairs. The cost to complete remaining turf establishment 
and cover the addiƟonal engineering costs appeared proporƟonate to the amount being withheld. This was 
agreed to by the Contractor and is presented in Change Order #2. With approval of this change order, we expect 
to present the final payment on the project at the next council meeƟng in December.  

STAFF/ENGINEER RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council approve the aƩached Change Order #2. 
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